


Parish Staff 

Shepherd & Parochial Administrator F.T.  .…..Fr. Ed Cronin 

Associate P.T. ………..……...…………………...Fr. Joe Mol 

Polish Associate P.T. …...…………………..Fr. Jan Wachala 

Permanent Deacon Vol. .....……………..Ron Morowczynski 

School Principal F.T. ...……...……………...Nancy Andrasco 

School Secretary F.T. ..………………….Maureen Kurtovich 

Business Manager P. T. ..…….…….…………….Steve Ryan 

Director of Religious Education P.T. ..….……..Fr. Ed Cronin  

REF Administrative Assistant P.T. …......…...Sue MacKenzie 

Music Director F.T. …………………..…..…. Andrzej Ciupek 

Administrative Assistant F.T. Vol……Maryann Kaczorowski 

Webmaster P.T.  ...………………………….….Laureen Lash 

Bereavement Ministers Vol...Nilsa Miranda & Barbara Putyra 
                                                                        
Bulletin Editor P.T.  ……………………..………Nilsa Miranda 

Receptionist P.T.  ………………………….... ….Maria Kozmel 

Campus Maintenance F.T…..…...…………...…..Robert Schab 

 Lay Leadership 

Holy Name Society………………………….....Tony Pocica 

Ladies Guild………………………...……...Candace Rexing 

Senior Club…………………….…...….Carol Lewandowski   

School Board ……….…………………………….Ed Gazda 

Athletic  Board…….…………………………..  Sal Orozco 

Finance Council……………………... ……...Tom Donegan                                                                                                                         

Parish Office                        School Office                            

5252 S. Austin Ave.                                  5201 S. McVicker Ave.                 

Chicago, IL 60638                         Chicago, IL 60638 

773-767-2411             773-767-1130                                                                                         

Fax: 773-767-2769                         Fax: 773-767-1387 

stjaneparishoffice@yahoo.com                stjanebulletin@yahoo.com                                             

Religious Education Office                 Ward Hall                                                                                                

773-284-2424                                          5151 S. McVicker Ave                                         

Parish and School Website                      Link to our Facebook Page                                         

www.stjanedechantal.com                     through our website!!!   

Weekly Parish Financial Report                                                              

Parish Financial Year runs July 1 to June 30  

Regular Collection Sunday, May 31 

 Total: $6, 912.00 

 

Thank you for your Continued Generosity!!                                                                                    

Our weekly collection to balance the budget is 

$8,225.03  

 June 7, 2015                             

The Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ (Corpus Christi) 

St. Jane de Chantal Parish 

5252 S. Austin Avenue 

Don’t forget the “Eucharistic          

Procession” around the “Parish    

Campus” immediately following the 

12:30 p.m. Mass. Come let us adore 

“The Holy Jesus and Holy Eucharist”.  

            Please come and join us! 

As often as you eat this bread and drink                      

       the cup,                                                    
you proclaim the death of the Lord             

                                    until  he comes. 

—1 Corinthians 11:26  



       

 
 
Saturday - June 6 - Weekday - First Saturday                                             
                                                     St. Norbert  
 
8:30 a.m.     For   The Suffer ing Souls In Purgatory 
                                                      Purgatorial Society 
 
4:30 p.m.     In Memory of Joseph & Cather ine  
                                       Spina - Vinci & Palenik Family 
                     Augusta Rinella - Family                         
                       
                     Virginia Pahl - Family 
 
                     In Thanksgiving to Our Lady of Lourdes -               
                                                               Bernadette Zito  
 7:00 p.m.     (Polish) Special Intention 
 
 
Sunday - June 7 - The Most Holy Body and Blood of 
                                                                           Christ  
7:30 a.m.     Par ishioners 
   
9:30 a.m.     Ann Rybicki - Rybicki Family 
                     Miguel Yepez - Yepez Family 
                     Health of Patricia Lamping - Husband 
     Deceased Members of Duddy & Lamping Families -  
                                                                         Family 
                      Mary Wasik - Friends 
                      Members of Ladies Guild 
                      Paul Smith (Ann.) - Family 
 11:00 a.m.    Kathleen Chaney - Family 
                       
                      Patricia Dougherty - Family & Friends  
 
12:30 p.m.    Corpus Christi Procession After  Mass 
                     +Franciszek Bilek (2 Rocz. Smierci) 
                     +Franciszek Budz - Purgatorial Society                                                                                                         
      
Monday - June 8 - Weekday - Tenth Week in                    

                                                   Ordinary Time   

 8:30 a.m.     Lucille Halpin (5th Ann.) - Family 

                      Helen Lombardo - Family  
                                                                                                                   
Tuesday -  June 9 - Weekday - St. Ephrem                                          

8:30 a.m.      Mary Therese Uzandenis - Donegan Family 
 
Wednesday -  June 10 - Weekday                                      
                     8:30 a.m.    Rosemarie Bastien - Sister 
                   In Tanksgiving To The Sacred Heart of Jesus -    
                                                                     Bernadette Zito 
  
7:00 p.m.    (Polish) Special Intention 
   
Thursday - June 11 - St. Barnabas     

8:00 a.m.    (Polish) Special Intention                                                

8:30 a.m.    Msgr . John Kuzinskas 

                    Edward Badonski - Family 
                       
Friday -  June 12 - The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

8:30 a.m.    Mary Anne “Carmel” O’Malley - Family 
                   Theresa Barone - Friends 
                   Deceased Family & Friends - Warchal Family 
  
7:00 p.m.    (Polish) - Special Intention    

Saturday - June 13 - The Immaculate Heart of the 
           Blessed Virgin Mary - St. Anthony of Padua 
 
8:00 a.m.     (Polish) Special Intention 
 
4:30 p.m.     John & Maureen O’Sullivan - Family 
                     Dorothy Scieszka - Family 
                     Joan Ziarko - Stanley & Renata Kuciemba 
                     Virginia Fox - Daughters 
                     Tom Keevil - Wife 
                    +Frank & Stella Majewski - Family 
 
7:00 p.m.     (Polish) Special Intention 
 
Sunday- June 14 - Eleventh Sunday in                         
                                Ordinary Time   
7:30 a.m.     Par ishioners 
 
9:30 a.m.     +Tracy Halm - Patty Krause 
                     Anthony Matkovich - Stan Niec 
                     David Haffner - Kozmel Family  
     100th Birthday Blessings for Sister Veronette - Fam. 
                     Stanley & Mary Kaczorowski - Daughters 
  
11:00 a.m.    Angela Parente - Purgatorial Society 
                      Eleanor F. Olsen - Acevedo Family 
 
12:30 p.m.    +Jan i Maria Kasprzak - Jola, Renata & 
                                                          Piotr z Rodzinami 
                      +Jan Figus - Family 
                      +Jozef Mocherek - Family 

Come join the 1,113 other families              
registered here at 

St. Jane de Chantal. 

Simply come to the Rectory during the hours 

of 9am to 4pm Monday through Friday and 

give the secretary your Information…that’s 

all there is to it. Come join us at St. Jane’s 

and come home!  

ALL ARE WELCOME!! 

 
The candles at the   

Shrine of Our Lady of  Czestochowa   

will burn for the following            

Intentions this week : 

Annette & Kevin Morek 

Jim Urban 

+Jan Kowalkowski 

Intention of Cochrane Family 

Blessings For Magdalena Borzecki 



Shepherd's Column:  06/07/2015 

ST. JANE DE CHANTAL SCHOOL CLASS OF 2015 

Friday, May 29, marked a very special day for the St. Jane de Chantal School Class of 2015.  The day began with a 
Graduation Mass at 9:30, followed by a Brunch, which was hosted by the Class of 2016. Later that evening, diplomas 
and awards were presented at the Graduation Ceremony. Following this, the graduates and their parents  attended 
the Graduation Dinner at  The Mayfield. 

 

St. Jane de Chantal is proud of all its graduates, but wishes to give special recognition to those who are winners of 
scholarships and awards. Several parish organizations offer scholarship monies for graduates who plan to attend         
a Catholic High School and have a high academic record. The winner of the Holy Name Society Scholarship ($500) is 
Nazareth-bound Sarah Merda. The Ladies Guild Scholarship, which is given to two students for displaying a spirit of 
volunteerism, was awarded to Anita Raphael-McElroy ($500) who plans to attend Mother McAuley and            
Charles Gens ($500) who’s off to De la Salle. The Marian Zientek Parent Club Scholarship ($300) was awarded to  
Scott Sikorski, who is headed to Nazareth. Emily Dlugopolski, Charles Gens, Michael Ramirez, and                            
Jacob Waksmanski were recognized for their dedicated service to the parish as altar servers. In addition, local civic 
organizations also recognize graduates with scholarships and/or awards. The  Academic Excellence Award, which is 
given by the Kiwanis Club of Archer Road, and is presented to a student who has displayed academic excellence as 
well as good citizenship. Sarah Merda, the recipient of this award, shall receive a medallion and a gift certificate at a     
dinner which is being held on June 23.  

 

The President’s Education Award Program has been developed in an effort to recognize and honor students for all 
their hard work.  Sarah Merda, Scott Sikorski, and Jacob Waksmanski were recognized for Outstanding Academic   
Excellence.  Erin Degnan, Charles Gens, and Sydney Perez were honored for Outstanding Academic Achievement.   
For each award students received a certificate signed by President Obama and a lapel pin.  Emily Dlugopolski was the  
recipient of the Citizenship Award, which  recognizes students who have made a difference in their school community 
through exhibiting a positive attitude toward classmates and adults and participate in community events. Finally, the 
local high schools also recognize academically talented students based on academics/leadership/legacy. De la Salle 
presented a Presidential Scholarship to Charles Gens, a Clark  Scholarship to Gabriel Rodriguez, and a Legacy Award to 
Dominic Gallagher. Dominic Minneci is the recipient of a St. Laurence Viking Award and Legacy Award. A St. Joseph 
Scholarship was awarded to Juan Cerna. Robert Flores was presented a Quigley/St. Rita Legacy Award. 
 
                                   CONGRATULATIONS TO THE ST. JANE DE CHANTAL CLASS OF 2015! 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) 

In regards to today’s feast of the Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), please reflect on 

this teaching from  St. Justin Martyr in the early second century. Justin’s statements in his 

First Apology are some of the earliest Christian expressions on the Eucharist. “And this food 

is called among us the Eucharist …For not as common bread and common drink do we      

receive these; but in like manner as Jesus Christ our Saviour, having made flesh by the 

Word of God, had both flesh and blood for our salvation, so likewise have we been taught that the food which is 

blessed by the prayer of His word, and from our blood and flesh by transmutation are nourished, is the flesh and 

blood of that Jesus who was made flesh”. 

Please keep praying the Rosary for peace in the world. Enjoy your summer respite! -- Blessings... Fr. Cronin 



BLOGOSKAWINSTWA 



                                 What’s Happening around St. Jane de Chantal….. 

St. Jane Carnival & Cow Pie Raffle 

Save the dates July 23rd—26th 

Rides - Games - Music & Good Times  

Father’s Day is Sunday, June 21st.  

 Once again this year, we will be honoring our fathers,         
grandfathers, uncles, brothers, cousins and friends, living and 
deceased. 

The envelopes are in the Sunday Office. Please write in the 
names of the fathers you want remembered, living or deceased,      
include a free-will offering, and return the envelope in the      
Parish Drop Box, located on the wall to the left of the Sunday 
Office, or to the rectory no later than Friday, June 12th.     

You can send the card to a living father or to the family of a    
deceased father you are remembering.   

TOTUS TUUS IS COMING!! 

Are your children registered? TOTUS TUUS is returning to             
St Jane’s June 28th through July 3rd.  A team of 4 college-age       

students (2 men and 2 Women) engage the youth with a        
week-long program about their faith with skits, songs, and       

inspiring, interactive teaching. This is something you don’t want 
to miss! Registration has begun and registration 
forms can be found at the church doors, on the 

website, and at the rectory. 

For more information please contact                 
Father Edward Cronin or Sue MacKenzie at        
773-767-2411 or at stjaneref@gmail.com.  

 

VERY IMPORTANT!! - Eucharistic ministers and lectors can pick up extra copies of their    
summer schedule in the sacristy after Mass.        

REF - Religious Education Formation  

Religious Education and Formation is accepting registrations for 
the 2015-2016 year. Classes are held on Wednesdays from        
6:15 – 7:30. The 7th and 8th grade Confirmandi start on September 
9 and grades 1 -6 start on September 16. Both programs start in 

the church with an Opening Prayer Service and 
REQUIRED parent meeting. At least one  parent 
needs to attend the first night. Registration must 
be completed by 3:00 P.M. August 24 or a $20.00 
late fee will be assessed. If children register after 
this date they will be attending a special class the 

first evening and assigned to their grade level class the following 
week. All new registrations must provide a baptismal certificate if 
your child was baptized at a parish other than St. Jane’s. You may 
register at the rectory Monday – Friday 9:00 A.M.– 4:00 P.M.  
Please call 773-767-2411 or email stjaneref@parishmail.com and 
ask for Sue if you have any questions. 

TOWN HALL 

MEETING 

Last Parish 

meeting for those 

who were not able to attend the 

Town Hall meeting regarding the 

“Wengel” property, the little “White 

House” north of the rectory. 

Date: Monday, June 8, 2015 

Time: 7:00 p.m. in the School         

Cafeteria. 

See you there for all the updates!! 

mailto:stjaneref@gmail.com
mailto:stjaneref@parishmail.com


SPRED PROGRAM 

SPRED is a network of services designed to assist      

persons with developmental disabilities and/or      

learning problems to become integrated into parish 

assemblies of worship through the process of            

education in faith. SPRED services are provided 

through the leadership of the Special Religious         

Development Agency of the Catholic Archdiocese of 

Chicago. If you would like to learn more about how a 

loved one can benefit from this no-charge program, 

please contact Deacon Ron at  773-585-2617 or leave a 

message at the rectory to be called back. 

PLEASE KEEP THOSE IN NEED IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Ruth Zdanowicz, Phyllis McKee, Robert Steele, Gerald White, 

Bonnie Jean Whelehan, Zachary Paluch, Irene Grzyb,             

Ed Gazda, Paula Donichy, Patricia Lamping, Donna B.,       

Leonard Hoffman, Ruby Grzeslo, Lucille Filisha,                   

Kathleen Paskvan, Ann Rakowski, Marie Jurka, Ann Bartlaga, 

Helen Garrity, Wendy Lewan, Betty Robertson,                    

Patricia Raymond, Jenny Gutierrez, Lorraine Borinski,             

Z. Wagrowski, Stella Schubert, Matthew Petrosky,             

Charlotte Rice, Henry Cole Vida, Adam Petroline,                

Bernadine Cosimo, Cindy Sweeney, Neal Paskvan,                 

Ronnie M., Ron Mroczka,  Anthony Consola,                         

Laurie Chambers, William Messina, Joseph Bretz,                

Lorraine Pauls, Janice Crisman, Janina Toczek,                               

Gene & Barbara Koziol, Peggy Carlson, Georgiann Moranz, 

Christopher Hernandez,  Sara Dura, Joan Doherty, Ron Pitsch, 

Renetta Rimicci, Marian Jarosz, Edward Morfin,                    

Marilyn Koperniak, Linda Morowczynski, Ronnie Lewellen, 

Colette Meier, Joseph Meier, Jorge Salinas, Daniel,              

Laurie Kocanda, Michael Kljaich, Ronald Esposito,               

Connor Kozmel, Edward Podlasek, Emily Ann Dziedzic,       

Linda Villanova, Renata Waksmanski, Denise & Rich Jandura, 

Helen Wrobel, Paul Bordenkircher, Carmella Velon,        

Frances Kocian, Steve Dziekan, Jim Otrembiak, Philip Trejo, 

Jim Flanagan, Charles Wilson, Diane Bingham, Rosalie Nunez,                    

Roxane Muzyka, Patrick Moran, Barbara Zbikowski,                

Barbara Putyra, Lee Jarocki, Dominic Bertucci,                     

Stanislaw Purc, Johnny Gabino, Gerald Grant, Janice Grant, 

Melody Hurley, Jose Jerrez, Carol Kulbida, Gail Cheffer,     

Barbara Milnor, Sarah Leahy, Ellen Leahy, Margaret Turansky 

Anna Victoria Segoviano, Rosemary Glazar, Charlene Velon                                                      

 (If you would like your loved one’s name added or removed from 

our prayer list, please contact the rectory at  773-767-2411.) 

                                 TALKING POINTS 

(PRMAA)  Priests Retirement Mutual Aid Association is 
the Administrator of these funds. 

Special Collection for Retired Priests of the Archdiocese 

of Chicago, Sunday June 7, 2015.  

This collection is solely for the retired priests of the  
Archdiocese of Chicago. The retired priests of the       
Archdiocese receive no funds from the Religious           
Retirement Collection taken up in December. Those 
funds go for religious nuns and brothers and religious 
order priests. 

There are currently 202 Retired Archdiocesan Priests. 

They represent one-quarter of all the priests serving in 

the Archdiocese. There are currently 100 priests over the 

age of eighty. Of these 100 priests, 15 are over ninety 

and one is 104. Collectively our retirees represent over 

10,800 years of service to Archdiocese. 

Normal retirement age is 70 for Chicago priests,              

54 retired priests still live in a rectory and assist the     

parish on a regular basis. Close to 130 retired priests   

celebrate Sunday Mass weekly; perform marriages and 

baptisms; and visit the sick in the hospitals. Without 

these dedicated men, many parishes would not be able 

to offer the full range of Masses and sacraments that is 

currently offered. 

There are two independent living residences for retired 

priests that are subsidized by the Archdiocese. There is 

space for 28 retired priests to enjoy communal living 

with their brother priests in retirement, 25 rooms are 

currently being used. Thirty Five priests received or are 

currently receiving nursing home assistance or had or 

have full-time aides coming to their home or rectory in 

the last year. PRMAA will spend over $2,300,000    

providing this care. Spending has increased in providing 

home care to keep retired priests in the surroundings 

where they are most comfortable. The Archdiocese of 

Chicago is committed to caring for our retired priests but 

we need your assistance. Please help and many, many 

thanks.                                                      




